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February 24, 2019   Seventh Sunday of Ordinary Time 

“...love your enemies and 
 do good to them, and  

lend expecting nothing back…”  
       Luke 6:35 



FROM THE PASTOR’S PEN 

THE VATICAN MEETING 
Due to bulletin deadlines, I am writing 
this column in advance of the special 
meeting of Pope Francis and the 
heads of all of the bishops’ 
conferences worldwide. I am writing 
this on February 20.  The meeting 
begins on February 21.   
 
 
This means, of course, that I really 
cannot comment on what has just 
transpired because as of this writing I 
haven’t a clue.  In case the media 
haven’t explained, let me say a few 
things about this special meeting. 
 
It’s unprecedented in the history of 
the church.  First, because up until the 
Second Vatican Council there was no 
such thing as a bishops’ conference.  
At least, not worldwide.  In the USA 
there was a conference of sorts 
during the WWII years to coordinate 
the bishops of this country in their 
response to and support of the war 
(and relief) efforts. 
 
The Second Vatican Council called for 
the establishment of bishops’ 
conferences to be organized by 
nation or by distinctive geographic 
area.  When they were initially set up 
by the Council (in October 1965 with 
the decree Christus Dominus), it was 
stipulated that each bishops’ 
conference put together a central 
administration office for the 
conference, and that the conference 
would then hold regular meetings.   
 
Each conference would focus on 
common concerns regarding the 
pastoral situation of that region and it 
had the power to make binding 
regulations for the whole region in 
certain specified liturgical and 
disciplinary matters.  Since their 
establishment in 1965, Saint Pope 
John Paul II, on the advice of the then 
head of the Doctrinal Office, Cardinal 
Ratzinger, limited the ability of 
bishops’ conferences to issue binding 
regulations, saying that the 
conference needed to be in 
unanimous accord (versus the 

majority vote previously needed).  He 
argued this point in that each bishop 
of a diocese is the sole head with 
complete power within his diocese—
no other bishop other than the pope, 
the Bishop of Rome, could intervene 
within that diocese.  Hence the need 
for a unanimous vote of the 
conference for authoritative national 
action.  This voting restriction may 
have changed since then, I haven’t 
kept up entirely up on this.  Here is 
how the Catechism weighs in on the 
matter: 
 
As Christ's vicar, each bishop has the 
pastoral care of the particular Church 
entrusted to him, but at the same time 
he bears collegially with all his 
brothers in the episcopacy the 
solicitude for all the Churches Though 
each bishop is the lawful pastor only 
of the portion of the flock entrusted to 
his care, as a legitimate successor of 
the apostles he is, by divine institution 
and precept, responsible with the 
other bishops for the apostolic mission 
of the Church (CCC n 1560). 
 

As far as I know, the presidents of all 
the bishops’ conferences have never 
been called to Rome to meet with 
the pope about a specific issue or 
problem.  That’s why I say this 
meeting is unprecedented.   
 
It indicates the depth of concern over 
the abuse issue.  It shows that Pope 
Francis is serious when he wants the 
entire worldwide church to address 
this effectively.  We shall see what 
worldwide steps will be taken as a 
result of this special meeting and 
how those general steps will play out 
at each conference level and from 
there how it filters down to each 
diocese. 
 

COMMONWEAL ARTICLE 
The Pennsylvania grand jury report 
created a bit of press when it was 
issued.  Since then, author Peter 
Steinfels has written a very lengthy 
critique of the report.  I found it 
fascinating.   
 
You can read his take on the report in 
the January 25 (2019) issue of 

Commonweal.  Those who receive 
the print version of that magazine 
read on the front cover of the January 
issue:  “The Pennsylvania grand jury 
report on sex abuse by Catholic 
priests is inaccurate, unfair, and 
fundamentally misleading.  Its 
shortcomings should not be masked 
by its vehement style, its befuddling 
structure, or its sheer bulk.”  -- Peter 
Steinfels (who actually read it) 
 
The article is definitely worth reading.   



PRAYER AND WORSHIP LENTEN SERIES 

EVERYDAY STEWARDSHIP: 
A LOOK AT THE SCRIPTURES 
“But rather, love your enemies and do 
good to them, and lend without 
expecting anything back.”  
(LUKE 6:35)  
 
Easier said than done, right? But, if 
we are to imitate Christ, most of us 
need to practice mercy and 
compassion more frequently. Start 
with the little daily annoyances that 
we experience, the unkind word or 
hateful glance we receive. Instead of 
plotting revenge on that person, try 
saying a quick prayer for that person. 
Mercy and compassion will put us on 
the path to holiness.  
 

HOLY HOUR AT ST. PHILIP 
Join Divine Mercy parishioners for 
Holy Hour every Friday afternoon at 
3:00p.m. at St. Philip Church. 
 

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER 
That writers, artists and performers 
may inspire people to be 
compassionate, kind, and respectful 
of each and every human life from 
conception to natural death, we pray 
to the Lord.  
 

WEEKLY SCRIPTURE 
REFLECTION GROUP 
A scripture reflection group meets 
every Monday morning.  We’ll meet 
at the Sacred Heart offices after the 
8:30am Mass. 
 
We gather for one hour to read and 
reflect on the coming Sunday 
readings.  No experience in scripture 
necessary, and everyone walks away 
learning something new!  All are 
welcome—it will make your Sunday 
experience even more worthwhile!   

PAPAL TWEETS 
 
“Love of God and love of 
neighbor are inseparable.  They are 
two sides of the same coin: lived 
together they are the true strength of 
believers!” 

BUILDING THE NEW REALITY AT DIVINE MERCY PARISH 
LENTEN SPEAKER SERIES:  

FROM MAINTENANCE TO MISSION 
As we near the end of phase four of Renew My Church, the operations phase, we 
have a much better understanding of our needs as a new combined parish.  There’s 
still a lot of work ahead of us, but we have turned a corner and are now headed 
towards the final phase of renewal in which we’ll begin to build our new reality. 
 
The good news is that the St. Philip and Sacred Heart faith communities have 
gotten to know each other a little better.  We’ve gathered together for Mass, for 
Adult Formation events, and parish events like the Pancake Breakfast and Pasta 
Palooza.  Getting to know each other takes time and effort on the part of all of us.   
 
In an effort to help guide us into the final phase of building our new reality, we will 
host a speaker series during Lent that will offer parishioners insight into the future.   

 

BETH WHITE & JENNIFER DELVAUX - WHAT IS RENEWAL? 
Monday, March 11th at 7pm in the Sacred Heart Parish Center 
We’ll welcome Beth White (Director of the Office of Evangelization for the 
Archdiocese) and Jenn Delvaux (Evangelization Coordinator of the Archdiocese) to 
talk to us about renewal.  What does it mean?  What do we need to do to become a 
true faith community of disciples focused on the Mission of Christ? How do we bring 
our parish mission statement to life (Making Disciples / Building Church / Serving 
Others)? 
 

FR. JASON MALAVE - WHAT IS CHURCH? 
Monday, March 18th at 7pm at St. Philip the Apostle Church 
We’ll also welcome Fr. Jason Malave, the Cardinal’s Liaison to Renew My Church.  
Fr. Jason will discuss the topic of Church, which can range from the universal church, 
the Church in Rome to a small faith community that meets in your family room!  
 

FR.PETER WOJCIK & MARCO OROPEZA -  
BUILDING THE NEW REALITY. WHAT DOES IT MEAN? 
Monday, April 1st at 7pm in the Sacred Heart Parish Center 
Finally, Fr. Peter Wojcik, Director of Parish Vitality and Mission, and Marco Oropeza, 
Chief Program Management Officer will talk about building our new reality.  What 
does that mean?   They’ll discuss the need to transform our culture, and the mission 
we are called to embrace and sent forth into the world to realize.  
 
As you prepare for this Lenten series, think about ways you and / or your family can 
help Divine Mercy help build the new reality.  How can you help to live out our parish 
mission of making disciples, building church and serving others?  Think big! 



ADULT FORMATION OPPORTUNITIES 

ST. FRANCIS XAVIER LENTEN MISSION 
Prayer, Preaching and Powerful Witness! 

“IT’S LENT:  TRANSITION AND CONVERSION AWAIT US!” 
Fr. Richard Fragomeni, PhD, will preach at all parish masses the weekend of  

March 2nd and 3rd (5:00p.m., 8:00, 9:30, 10:15, 11:30a.m) 
Mission begins Sunday evening and concludes with a Mardi Gras celebration.  

 

SUNDAY, MONDAY, TUESDAY    MARCH 3, 4, & 5 

7:00 P.M. 
ST. FRANCIS XAVIER CHURCH - 9TH AND LINDEN 

 

DURING LENT WE RECOMMIT OURSELVES TO BEING TRUE 
DISCIPLES OF JESUS, CARRYING THE CROSS AFTER HIM, 

BECOMING HIS TRUE FRIEND. 

INTERESTED IN HOSTING A 
SMALL FAITH GROUP DURING 
LENT? 
If you’d like to gather a group of friends 
or family to read and reflect on the 
Sunday scriptures and share in a 
Lenten meditation, using a resource 
provided by the parish (LIVE LENT or 

ARISE), please contact Judy Pyke at 
the parish office or at 
jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org.   
The resource includes all the materials 
you need, including the readings for 
Lent, discussion questions and 
instructions on how to begin and end 
each session.   

HEALING OURSELVES FROM 
A PLACE OF CENTERING 

PRAYER 
Be Still and Know That I am God.   

(Psalm 46:10) 
This simple wisdom saying is an 
invitation given to you by God during 
this Lenten Season. It is a call to take 
time and set aside some of your 
activities to explore the rich wisdom 
and teachings of the Contemplative 
tradition through the Method of 
Centering Prayer, and come into 
intimate relationship with God, with 
yourself, with others, and learn how 
to rest in God in silence, stillness, and 
solitude. It is our hope that this 
journey will transform your 
relationship with yourself, others, 
and most importantly, with God.  
 
This five-week course is an opening 
to the presence of God through 
contemplative dimension of the  
Gospel. The topics for the course 
include: The Spiritual Journey with 
Fr. Thomas Keating, (A Cistercian 
Trappist monk);  Who is God - 
Attitudes Toward God;  Emotional 
Programs for Happiness;  and the 
Spiritual and Psychological 
Experience of Centering Prayer. 
Centering Prayer is a contemporary  
prayer of the heart, a prayer of 
simplicity, a prayer of faith, and a 
method as a way of reducing 
obstacles to the development of 
grace.   
 
Weekly classes will be offered on 2 
different days and times:  
Thursdays at 7-8:30 pm: March 7, 
14, 21, 28, and April 4, 2019.  
Saturdays at 9:15 – 10:45 am: 
March 9, 16, 23, 30, and April 6, 
2019. 
 
PLACE:   319 WAUKEGAN RD. 
NORTHFIELD, ILLINOIS  
All are welcome!  There are no fees, 
just an offering for the handouts and 
other materials. 
CONTACT Sr. Leonette Kaluzny at 
either 847-881-8424;  847-441-0126, 
or leonettekaluzny@aol.com. 

mailto:leonettekaluzny@aol.com


FROM THE ARCHDIOCESE 

2019 Annual Catholic Appeal 
“Come, Follow Me… 
and share the Word” 

  
This weekend, our parish will be conducting the Annual Catholic Appeal in-pew Commitment Weekend. Please remember that 
the Annual Catholic Appeal is much different than a one-time special collection.  It is a pledge campaign where you can make a 
gift payable in installments. 
        
The Annual Catholic Appeal theme, “Come, Follow Me…and Share the Word,” was selected to remind us to continue to answer 
Jesus’ call to follow Him in thought, word and deed by providing the necessary contribution to fund ministries and services to 
share God’s love with many others in our Parish and our Archdiocese. 
  
Each pledge makes a difference! All parishes communities participate in the campaign and the gifts of many enable our  
parishes, schools, and ministries to deliver needed services. Thank you for your prayerful consideration and generous response. 

OUTREACH 



OUTREACH                       COMMUNITY 

DON’T FORGET!  Make donations payable to Divine Mercy Parish. 

STEWARDSHIP GIVING  

FINANCES AT A GLANCE  AS OF  February 17, 2019 
 

                                                                                     (SP)                    (SH)                    (Total DMP)  (YTD DMP Budget) 
YTD 2018-2019 Sunday Collection           $ 196,815            $401,422                  $598,237                     $667,000 
YTD 2017-2018 Sunday Collection            $ 191,218             $454,109 
 
 

YTD Christmas Collection for Divine Mercy Parish            $ 213,459 
Budgeted Christmas Collection for Divine Mercy Parish $ 235,000  
                            Shortfall:  ($21,541) 

KEEP US UPDATED! 
Have you moved? Changed your email address?  Help us keep our 
database up-to-date by sending us such changes  to Andrea 
Steinert at asteinert@divinemercynorthshore.org Thanks! 
 

DO YOU RECEIVE THE E-BLAST? 
The E-Blast is Divine Mercy’s weekly electronic newsletter delivered 
each week or for special announcements. To register, please call 
the parish office and provide us with your email address.   
 

REGISTER AS A PARISHIONER 
If you regularly worship at St. Philip the Apostle or Sacred Heart 
Church, we ask that you please register with Divine Mercy Parish.  
You may complete the registration online at our website or at the 
parish office. Thank you. 
 

DO YOU USE GIVE CENTRAL? 
If you handle your parish donations through Give Central, our online 
giving website, you can still  designate St. Philip or Sacred Heart  as 
the recipient.  Divine Mercy should appear as an option in the next 
few months.  

SACRED HEART HELPS FEED THE HUNGRY 
Many thanks to all those who contributed to Sacred 
Heart’s monthly trip to the Just Harvest Community 
Kitchen (www.ajustharvest.org) on Sunday, February 17. 
 
We were able to share a warm, healthy dinner with our 
Rogers Park neighbors. 
 
Our cooks and servers included Beth & Craig Benson; 
Sheilah & Julia Burnham; Brendan Cohn; Ally & Jack 
DuBord; Sidney Hollis; Kristin, Amanda, Jack & John 
Kroepfl; Rowan Lawlor; Clara Manzano; Rob, Jack &  
Michael O'Keef; Camila Sanchez and Jim Carey. 
 
We thank our friends at Sunset Foods in Highland Park 
for their ongoing generous donations of fresh produce. 
 
We make a trip to Just Harvest on the 3rd Sunday of  
every month. 
 
If you and your family would like to help, contact  
Patty Sanfilippo at 847-525-3754, or at  
psanfilippo1380@gmail.com.  We would love to have  
you join us! 



SACRED HEART SCHOOL 

LOOK WHAT’S HAPPENING AT SACRED HEART SCHOOL! 

Ms. Amanda from Winnetka Library came to 
library time for Preschool 3’s to read Valentine’s 
Day books.  She included some music and move-
ment activities, too! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 
Monday, February 25th  
Parents and Tots 9-10am 
8th grade Dance Class 3:15pm 
 

Friday, March 1st   
Spirit Wear Day! 
End of 2nd Trimester 
 

Sunday, March 3rd   
Daddy Daughter Dance 5:00pm 

The competition was fierce! Principal Fink versus the 8th graders in a Lip Sync contest 
proved to be entertaining and fun!  Sacred Heart students gathered in the gym last 
week to see Miss Fink perform “Let It Go” and “Baby Shark” while the 8th graders did 
hip hop and country songs that really got the crowd going.  The 8th graders came out  
on top but it was close.  These performances were brought to Sacred Heart from the 
spectacular fund raising done by our students during Boosterthon earlier this year. 



RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 

                     SAINT PHILIP CAMPUS 

“I want to walk as a child of the light. 

I want to follow Jesus.” 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

“And when he finds it, he joyfully puts it on 
his shoulders  and goes home. Then he calls 
his friends and neighbors together and says, 
‘Rejoice with me; I have found my lost 
sheep.” 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Last Saturday our students from 2nd grade 

received the sacrament of Reconciliation for 

the first time in their lives.  

 

We all rejoiced with them and worshiped 

our merciful Father for His great love  

which He has for each one of us.  

SACRED HEART CAMPUS 
 

 A family is our first community and the most basic 
way in which the Lord gathers us, forms us, and acts 

in the world. The profound and the ordinary mo-
ments of daily life – mealtimes, workdays, vacations, 
expressions of love and intimacy, household chores, 

caring for a sick child or elderly parent, and even 
conflicts over things like how to celebrate holidays, 

discipline children or spend money – all are the 
threads from which you can weave a pattern of  

holiness.”  Follow the Way of Love, USCCB  

 

Divine Mercy Family Faith Connection 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
“This is a wonderful program.  Whenever I tell  
people about it, they’re eager to get started.“ 



SACRED HEART CHURCH 
5:00 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Cassidy (Deacon McNulty) 
Greeters:   Barbara Anderson, Edward Kuffert 
Servers:     Lily Hartvigsen, Nora Hartvigsen 
Lector:       Julie Hartvigsen 
EMs:            Dee Hanlon, Claudia Mann, Marion Powers 
Cantor:       Saturday Choir 
 
 

7:30 a.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Cassidy 
Greeter:     Rae Fritz 
Servers:      Christopher Essig, Michael Essig 
Lector:        Trip Lane 
EMs:             Bernadette Broccolo, Roberta Olshansky 
Cantor:      Bernadette Garza 
 

9:00 a.m.   
Presider:      Fr. Solazzo (Deacon Keenan preaching) 
Greeter:       Mary Newton 
Servers:       Joe Drehkoff, Ainsley Schachman 
Lector:         Mary Newton 
EMs:              Owen Gardner, Kathy Handelman, Mary Newton 
Cantor:         Bernadette Garza 
 

10:30 a.m.   
Presider:     Fr. Solazzo (Deacon Keenan preaching) 
Greeters:    Jim Harrington, Kay Madden 
Servers:      Luke Malles, Nora Murdock 
Lector:        Jim Harrington 
EMs:             Frieda Baker, Mary Jo Bushell, A.J. Leonard,  
                       Kay Madden 
Cantor:        Sacred Heart Choir 
CLOW:         Sarah Martay 
 

4:30 p.m.    
Presider:    Fr. Cassidy 
Greeter:     Lynn Finneke 
Servers:     Luke Campbell, Charlotte O’Bryan 
Lector:       Lynn Finneke 
EMs:           James Collins, Dan Hagedorn, Ann Marie Kiener 
Cantor:      Dan MacDonald 

LITURGICAL MINISTERS SCHEDULE - Weekend of March 2-3, 2019 

MINISTERS OF CARE 

For Those Who Are Sick 
If you have a loved one who is ill,  

please call the main parish office to let us know.  
 

The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.  
They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.   

Please remember them to the Lord.  
 

Mark Agnew, Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson,  

Jim Baisley, Dorothy Banas, Donald Blair, Sande Bolan,  

Paula Brady, Dennis Braun, Wendy Braun, Milly Calabrese, 
Kierre Caldwell, Patt Carlson, Patricia Catarello,  

Teresa Chapman, Kelly Bolan Chevalier,  Tim Doll,  

Rick Doucette, Maureen Dwyer,  Reese Felderman, John Flynn, 
Lisa Franke, Lydia Gatton, Benjamin Grillo, Philip Hall,  

Laura Hendricks, John Hoerster, Nancy Holihan, Mario Iturino, 
Cindy Jatis, Emily Jatis, Sean Jatis, Tom Jatis, Becky Jones, 
Marge Kalsch, Edward Kennedy, Jeff Kestler, Ginny Kunkel, 

Gina Quirk Lazicki, Anne Lesniak, John Madden, Jackson Mans, 
Charles Maniscalco, Matthew Morgan, Beth O'Brien,  

Jack O’Brien, Sally O’Malley, Don O'Meara, Ennio Rossi, Donna 
Sabid, Dick Schager, Catherine Scheid, Mary Shepherd, Edna 

Smith, Judy Sokal, Mary Tatro, Ed Vamenta, Linda Walsh  

and Lisa Zitella 

PLEASE PRAY 

For Those Who Have Died 
May the souls of the faithfully departed,  
Through the mercy of God, rest in peace. 

Steven Black 
 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH 
5:30 p.m.   
Presider: Fr. Semmer 
Servers:  Shane Kropp, volunteer 
Lector:    Michael Koberda 
EMs:        Anna Koberda, Peggy McCallum, Cathy Stegich 
Ushers: Rick Turk, Gino D’Egidio, Charlie Orth 
  
7:30 a.m. 
Presider:  Fr. Solazzo 
Servers:  Volunteer needed 
Lector: Rima Abraham 
EMs:  Steven Cross, Elsie DiCesare, Tom O’Donoghue 
Ushers:  Joe Salazar, Joe Pacini, Greg Clingan  
  
  
9:30 a.m.  
Presider: Fr. Semmer 
Servers:  Sophia Lee, Carter Dernulc 
Lector: Chris Kaiser 
EMs:   George Kaiser, Lori Racine, Liz Harvey 
Ushers:  Jason Cravens, Stan Smith, Jody Smith,  
                    Paul Weiss 

Lake Cook:    Christine Kengott 
Glen Oaks:    Frieda Baker, Mike Pearson 
 
 

Maryhaven / Lutheran General:  
Mary Breen, Mary Claps, Maureen Claps, Marilyn Hielscher, 
Marty Kearney, Anna Koberda, Michael Koberda,  
Diana Scheeler 
 

 



MASS INTENTIONS 

Monday, February 25 
Building & Grounds Committee 
Meeting 7:00pm / SPA JPll 
 
Tuesday, February 26 
Crafty Ladies 9:00am / Convent 
Parish Council Meeting 7:00pm /  
SH PCR 
 
Wednesday, February 27 
Finance Council 7:00am / SH POCR 
RCIA 9:00am / SH PO FR 
 
Thursday, February 28 
 
Friday, March 1 
First Friday Adoration 9:00am  
Holy Hour 3:00pm / SPA Church 
 
Saturday, March 2 
Men’s Study Group  7:30am /  
SH PO FR 
First Eucharist Retreat 9:00am /  
SH PCR, Church 
Confessions 5:00pm  / SPA 
 
Sunday, March 3 
Religious Education 9:00am /  
SHS Gym 
PREP 10:45am / SPA  
 

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE 

SACRAMENTS 

Sacraments can be scheduled at either 
church.  Arrangements should be made 
through the main office at Sacred Heart. 
 

RECONCILIATION 
Wednesday—3:00-5:00pm (SP) 
Saturday—9:00-9:30am (SH) 
Saturday—5:00-5:15pm (SP) 
or by appointment 
 

BAPTISM 
By appointment.  Please call the 
main parish office or visit our website 
for the requisite forms. 
 

MARRIAGE 
Contact the main parish office 6 
months prior to the anticipated date 
of the marriage. 
 

ANOINTING OF THE SICK 
Contact the main parish office to 
arrange for the sacrament for the 
seriously ill and homebound. 

Main Office 
Sacred Heart 
1077 Tower Road 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0856 
Fax: (847) 501-5311 
Monday thru Thursday:  
 8:30am to 4:30pm 
 

Office 
St. Philip the Apostle 
1962 Old Willow Road 
Northfield, IL 60093 
(847) 446-8383 
Fax: (847) 446-8338 
Monday thru Friday: 
 9:00am-5:00pm 
 

Religious Education Offices  
Sacred Heart (847)446-6535 
St. Philip (847)446-8390 or  
(847)446-8383 
 

Sacred Heart School Office: 
1095 Gage Street 
Winnetka, IL 60093 
(847) 446-0005 
www.shwschool.org 
 
www.divinemercynorthshore.org 

DIVINE MERCY OFFICES 

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY  DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN 
SUBMISSION? 
Please adhere to the following 
specifications when submitting an 
item for the bulletin.  The deadline is 
Tuesday, 9:00am for the following 
Sunday.   
 
BULLETIN SPECS: 
FONT STYLE:  Corbel 
FONT SIZE: 
Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD) 
Body text: 10 
LINE SPACING:  
Before and After Paragraphs:  0pt 
Between Lines:  1sp 
Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can. 
 
Continue to create ads for special 
events like A Moveable Feast, 
Oktoberfest or NiteLites.  We simply 
ask you incorporate the Corbel font 
style when you are able.   
Please submit all items to 
divinemercybulletins@gmail.com.   

SACRED HEART 
Monday, February 25 
7:00am -   
8:30am -   
 
Tuesday, February 26 
7:00am  -  
8:30am  -  
 
Wednesday, February 27 
7:00am -   
8:30am  -  
     
Thursday, February 28 
7:00am -  Colin Kerwin Madden 
8:30am -   
 
Friday, March 1 
7:00am -  Mercedes Rooney 
8:30am -  James Stokes 
  
Saturday, March 2 
8:30am -  Lourdes Mariano 
5:00pm - Genevieve Conway 
  
Sunday, March 3 
 7:30am -  Luciana Butera 
 9:00am - Parishioners of Divine Mercy 
10:30am - In Thanksgiving for Sam Slater     
4:30pm  -   

Monday, February 25 
8:00am – Rev. Ronald J. Lewinski 
 
Tuesday, February 26 
8:00am –Mary Belmont 
                   Dave Lynn        
              
Wednesday, February 27 
8:00am – Holy Souls in Purgatory 
 
Thursday, February 28 
8:00am – Susan Robinson 
                    (Birthday Blessings) 
 
Friday, March 1 
8:00am – Claudia Leibel 
                    Jesús Antonio Carreón 
 
Saturday, March 2 
8:00am – Brent Weiland 
5:30pm – John F. Flynn Jr. 
 
Sunday, March 3 
7:30am -Lewis T. Acott 
9:30am- Parishioners of Divine Mercy 



Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Dean Semmer, dsemmer@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Associate Pastor - Rev. Michael J. Solazzo, msolazzo@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Resident - Rev. Daniel Cassidy, dcassidy@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org,  773-251-6626 

Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu 

Director of Ministries - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Principal Sacred Heart School - Kristen Fink, kfink@shwschool.org 

Director of Religious Education (SH) - Sue Lehocky, slehocky@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Religious Education (SP) - Sr. Magdalena Tkaczyk, CSFN, mtkaczyk@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Music Director - Todd Gresick, tgresick@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Administrative Assistant - Andrea  Steinert, asteinert@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Accounting/Contributions/Tuition - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Receptionist/Secretary (SP) - Carol L. Brown, clbrown@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Jeanne Morette,  jayersmorette@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SH) - Debbie Perkins, dperkins@divinemercynorthshore.org 

Religious Education Admin (SP) - Donna Falzone, dfalzone@divinemercynorthshore.org 
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